
 Top of the World ATV Club 
 Meeting Minutes (Annual) 
 Saturday January 15, 2022 

 Attendees: 
 Chad Sterling (President) 
 Mike Audet (Vice President) 
 Marge Audet (Treasurer) 
 Steven Bean (Secretary) 
 Jeff Badore 
 Sidney Griggs 

 Call to order:  The meeting was brought to order by  Chad Sterling, President, at 11:30 am. 

 Election of Officers:  Chad Sterling (President), Mike  Audet (Vice President), Marge Audet 
 (Treasurer) & Steven Bean (Secretary) 

 Next Meeting:  March 26 @ Chad Sterling’s @ 10:00 am 

 Secretary’s Report: 
 Secretary’s report was reviewed by all. A motion  was made by Pine and seconded by Marge to 

 accept the report with no changes and was unanimously approved by vote. 

 Treasurers Report: 
 Marge Audet submitted September’s balances. A motion was made by Steve and seconded 

 by Chad to accept the report with no changes and was unanimously approved by vote. 

 VASA Report: 
 Steven was unable to attend the December’s meeting due to Concord Select Board 

 requesting Zoning officers to attend a meeting to discuss a proposal for tax abatement from 
 Kevin Fontecha regarding his purchase of Barneys Market. Purchase and sales agreement is 
 waiting for Global to sign. 

 Shared road usage applications have been approved by the Vt. Highway department for 
 Moose Look Diner to the Trail Head at the old foundry and from the fire station to Woodward 
 Road. Signage will be installed by spring. Guidance from VTRANS will include closing these 
 highway access points from December 1 thru May 1. 

 Ethan Hill has stated that the request for trail work on section of trail #370 from the power 
 line to the Horn of the Moon has been put in the schedule. 

 January VASA meeting was rescheduled due to the virus.  It has been rescheduled for 
 January 18  th  via GoToMeeting. 



 Old Business: 
 Clothes order has arrived. 

 New Business: 
 a)  Poker run for 2022 was discussed and tentatively scheduled for Labor Day weekend. 
 b)  Jeff Badore will take over the lawn maintenance at the foundry kiosk. 
 c)  Jeff Badore will contact Adam Lane for a price for a York rake for trail maintenance. 
 d)  A discussion was held regarding VASA’s request for trail types. It was determined that 

 70% were trails of (50% challenging & 50% of various degrees of challenges) and 30% of 
 roads for the 78+ miles of trails. 

 A motion was made by Steve Bean and seconded by Pine to adjourn, unanimously approved by 
 vote. Meeting adjourned at 1:30pm. 

 Respectfully submitted, 

    Steven Bean, Secretary 


